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We realize that there is an ongoing public debate on the benefits and costs 
of globalization. Such debates are healthy when they are informed by 
rigorous and comprehensive analysis of the impact of globalization. The 
time has come for APEC to come forward and lead the public debate in a 
constructive manner. We instruct Officials to convene an APEC Dialogue 
on Globalization and Shared Prosperity, focusing on, among other issues, 
structural adjustment and its impact. At the same time, APEC should reach 
out to business and other stakeholders to communicate APEC’s objectives, 
activities and benefits to ensure that they participate in and benefit from 
the APEC process and globalization at large. In particular, we thank APEC 
Business Advisory Council (ABAC) for its report and value the interaction 
with the Council and other business representatives. We also direct our 
Ministers and Officials to develop and implement programs to give effect 
to the APEC Communications and Outreach Strategy as well as the 
conclusions of the Ad Hoc Group on APEC Interaction.

We take satisfaction at the significant progress made, through the 
leadership of the Ad Hoc Group on Gender Integration, in the capacity of 
APEC to address gender equity in its work. Our commitment to a wide 
distribution of the economic opportunities of our era requires the 
application of gender perspectives in APEC’s work, we welcome the 
decision to hold a Second Ministerial Meeting on Women in Mexico 
in 2002, as an opportunity to make further progress.

In September 2002 many of us will be meeting in Johannesburg for the 
World Summit on Sustainable Development, to reinvigorate our 
commitment to sustainable development in pursuit of enhancing economic 
growth, promoting human and social development and protecting the 
environment as interdependent objectives. We will consider how APEC, 
which has undertaken a broad range of activities in this area, can 
contribute to the success of the World Summit and take forward the 
outcomes in its work program.

Noting that sustainable growth in the APEC region also requires the ability 
to feed a growing and increasingly prosperous population, Leaders call for 
accelerated implementation of the APEC Food System initiative. 
Recognizing the benefits of biotechnology in improving productivity, 
increasing nutrition, and reducing the environmental impact of agricultural 
production, we reaffirm the importance of safe introduction and use of 
biotechnology products based on sound science. We also welcome the 
initiative to hold a policy-level dialogue on agricultural biotechnology and 
call for more related capacity building activities.
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